Steve Riker

From: Lamb, Amy [Amy.Lamb@dred.nh.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, July 19, 2016 2:43 PM

To: Steve Riker

Subject: RE: NHB File: 16-1559, 269 Durham Point Road, Durham, NH
Hi Steve,

I'm sorry (again) for not getting back to you sooner. Thank you for checking the site for marsh elder. | would agree that
the salt marsh community is nonexistent, and the wrack-line zone sometimes occupied by the marsh elder is pretty
minimal here. With the high, eroded banks, there just isn’t much available habitat at this site. Since there is no marsh
elder {/va frutescens) within the project area, | have no further concerns. Thank you for coordinating with NHB.

Thank you,
Amy

Amy Lamb
Ecological Information Specialist
(603) 271-2215 ext. 323

NH Natural Heritage Bureau
DRED - Forests & Lands

172 Pembroke Rd

Concord, NH 03301

From: Steve Riker [mailto:sdr@ambitengineering.com]

Sent: Wednesday, July 06, 2016 3:05 PM

To: Lamb, Amy

Subject: NHB File: 16-1559, 269 Durham Point Road, Durham, NH

Amy,
| feel like we have email correspondence daily lately!
{ am writing in regards to the above referenced NHB file and subject parcel.

This project requires a DES permit for a proposed docking structure. Attached is a plan and photos for your use. | filed
the DES application today.

| have performed numerous surveys for marsh elder (mostly in New Castle) and | did not see any on this site. As you can
see from the photos, there isn’t any high salt marsh community associated with the site.

Let me know if you need any more information in regards to this file.
Thanks,

Steven D. Riker, CWS

NH Certified Wetland Scientist/Permitting Specialist

Ambit Engineering, Inc.
200 Griffin Road, Unit 3



Portsmouth, NH 03801
603-430-9282 (Office)
603-841-0393 (Cell)



